ANNOUNCEMENT

DATE: February 2, 2010

TO: All Personnel

FROM: Curt Glaser, Human Resources Manager

SUBJECT: Death of Retired Battalion Chief Robert Ponce

DISPOSITION: Read/Post/Destroy February 12, 2010

Retired Battalion Chief Robert "Bob" Ponce answered his last alarm on Friday, January 29, 2010. He was 86 years old.

Bob served in the United States Marines before joining our Department in July 1947. He promoted to Fire Engineer in June 1956, to Fire Lieutenant in April 1959, to Fire Captain in October 1961, and ultimately to Battalion Chief in July 1971.

Bob retired in July 1978 with 31 years of service to the Department.

Services will be held on February 4, 2010:

Holy Spirit Catholic Church 2725 55th Street San Diego, California

Rosary at 9:30 a.m. Mass at 10:00 a.m.

Following Mass, there will be a graveside service:

El Camino Memorial Park 5600 Carroll Canyon Rd

Condolences can be sent to Bob's daughter:

Mary Howell 3042 Thornton Place San Diego, Ca 92105



В